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My name is Kaleb Lloyd, and I’m writing to strongly oppose HB 2239. As someone in 
recovery, I know how important Oxford Houses are for people like me who are fighting 
to stay sober and rebuild their lives. The certification process and structure that Oxford 
Houses Incorporated follows are just as legitimate and effective as those recognized by 
NARR, and they should be treated with the same level of respect. These homes don’t 
just offer a place to stay — they create a community built on accountability, support, and 
stability. If this bill passes, it will make it even harder for those of us in recovery to 
access the safe environments we need to succeed. 

Oxford House played a huge role in getting me to where I am today. When I was 
battling addiction, I lost my sense of direction and hope. Moving into an Oxford House 
gave me the support system I needed to start over. It wasn’t just about having a roof 
over my head — it was about learning responsibility again, holding a steady job, paying 
bills, and becoming a productive member of society. Without that foundation, I honestly 
don’t know where I would be right now. Oxford Houses save lives — mine is proof of 
that. I’m asking you to vote no on HB 2239 and stand with those of us who are working 
every day to stay sober and move forward. 

Thank you for taking the time to hear my story and consider my perspective. 
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